

## PRINCE GEORGE'S COUNTY LOCAL WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT BOARD

1801 McCormick Drive, Suite 400, Largo, Maryland 20774 (301) 618-8400 | Email: EDCWSD@co.pg.md.us Walter L. Simmons, Executive Director

October 2, 2017

RE:

NOTICE OF CANCELLATION

OUT-OF-SCHOOL YOUTH SERVICE PROVIDERS REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL

RFP# WDB 020-04/17

Dear Prospective Bidders:

The Prince George's County Local Workforce Development Board (PGCLWDB) hereby cancels the above referenced RFP in its entirety without any awards. Responses to the referenced RFP received by our office will be retained in our procurement file.

The PGCLWDB intends to release a new RFP. All future communications pertaining to the RFP can be found on the Prince George's County Economic Development Corporation –Workforce Services Division (PGCEDC-WSD) website: HTTP://WWW.PRINCEGEORGESWORKFORCE.ORG.

We sincerely appreciate your interest in doing business with the PGCLWDB. If you have any questions, please contact **Lisa Barber**, **Manager of Administration and Contracts** at <a href="mailto:lmbarber@co.pg.md.us">lmbarber@co.pg.md.us</a> or mail it to Prince George's County Economic Development Corporation –Workforce Services Division, 1801 McCormick Drive, Suite 400, Largo, MD 20774.

Sincerely

Walter L. Simmons Executive Director

Prince George's County Local Workforce Development Board